Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in St.Faith’s Mission Room on Mon. April 16th.2018 at 7.00 pm
Present:
Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Six Councillors, Four Electors.
Mr.Dan Roper  NCC and BDC member

Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing, Mr.J.Matthewson, Mr.S.Fidler 
1. Minutes of the 2017 parish meeting were read by the Clerk, agreed and signed.

2. Fuel Allotment Charity The chairman Mr.Paul Elsegood gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £8,965 had been given in grants to 39 beneficiaries and the balance carried forward was £15,422. A set of accounts was given to the Clerk for parish records.

3. County and District Council Reports  Mr.Roper said that Broadland Council in conjunction with South Norfolk and Norwich City councils would be bringing forward a short list of preferred site allocations for the Local Plan looking forward to 2036  Norfolk County Council had increased the precept by 6% mainly to cover the decrease in central government funding. Suggestions to cut bus subsidies and winter gritting had been defeated.
4. Police Report  None

5. Airport Committee Report Mr.S.Fidler had sent his apologies and submitted a written report which indicated a 2-3% increase in passenger numbers overall and a similar reduction in helicopter flights. Large scale financial investment was being made to improve passenger facilities.
6. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk distributed copies to all present. The income and expenditure had remained very stable. The loan of £25,000 had been received and had funded the new cemetery drive and car park. Balances carried forward were £15,809.48
7. Chairman’s Annual Report was given by Mrs.Rodgers on behalf of Mr.Cushing.
. This year has been relatively quiet for the Council and there have been no changes in the membership.

The village signs have both been completely re-furbished with the Horsham one needing substantial work with partial demolition of the plinth and a new oak post. It should now be several years before any further work needs to be done.

Several of the street light fittings are now obsolete and as they fail the Council is replacing them with the latest low-energy LED lanterns.

All allotments are currently let and any resident wishing to be placed on the waiting list should contact the Clerk.

The Council received a suggestion that a rough cycle track could be cleared  on the waste ground in the southern corner of Horsham play park. Unfortunately this ground is only leased by the Parish Council and they were unable to obtain permission from the landowner.

The main project this year has been at the Blind Lane cemetery. Following last year’s annual meeting and further consultation the Council applied to the Department of Local Government for permission to take out a loan. After meeting all the criteria this was sanctioned and the Public Works Loan Board made £25,000 available with a 20 year pay back period. This was supplemented by just under £4,000 from Council reserves to meet the full cost of the new driveway and parking area. In addition the Council has arranged to have the central brick weave path sprayed and wire brushed three times a year. The parish precept was increased this year and the part to cover the loan repayment equates to approximately 5p per week for each household.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council and the Clerk for their work during the past year.

8. Any other business  Residents expressed concern at the parking in the vicinity of Elm Farm and the Black Swan during functions.
The meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.
